
28TH NOVEMBER 2024

 What a fabulous week it hasbeen here at Masefield! Duringmy learning walks, I have been soimpressed by the children’soutstanding attitudes tolearning and their enthusiasm insharing all the wonderful thingsthey’ve been discovering. Overthe past two weeks, we’ve hadseveral visitors, including ourHistory Quality Mark Assessor(watch this space!), our SchoolImprovement Professional, andrepresentatives from two schoolsin Oldham and Preston. Eachvisitor had high praise for ourpupils, particularly highlightingtheir incredible ability toarticulate their learning, whichhas made us all very proud!  

MESSAGE FROM

NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
MASEFIELDMASEFIELD

MR DONEMR DONE

As we head into the festiveseason, please remember thatattendance remains a key focusfor us—every day counts. 
Thank you for your continuedsupport, and let’s enjoy thisspecial time of year together!

 



A huge well done to these pupils,
who have worked incredibly

hard!
Reception - Emilia & Jaxson

Year 1 - Oakley L & Harriet B
Year 2 - Leo & Olivia-Grace

Year 3 - Albie & Caprice
Year 4 - Indie & Millie

Year 6 -  Scarlett & Skyler

LEAD LEARNERS
OF THE WEEK

We are so proud of these
children, who always

demonstrate our core values!
Reception - Rory

Year 1 - Sadie
Year 2 - Jenny
Year 3 -  Alvie

Year 4 - Jessica
Year 6 - Rhedalyn

VISION AND VALUE
AWARD WINNERS

Each week, we reward
children for remarkable

reading. These children have
won a book to keep forever!

Reception - Blake
Year 1 - Jack

Year 2 -  Emily
Year 3 -  Jack

Year 4 - Asrafle
Year 6 - Alfie

READER OF THE
WEEK

Each week, 3 children
from each class in Year 2

and above receive an
award for ‘the biggest
increase in coins’ on

Times Tables Rockstars. 
Knowing your times

tables off by heart is so
important – keep

practising at home to win
this award and

certificate!

TIMES TABLES
ROCKSTARS

HIGHLIGHTSHIGHLIGHTS

Each week, we celebrate success in Good News Assembly. Don’t forget to bring your amazing
achievements to share!

CELEBRATING
SUCCESS

Bright Leaders
This week, four Year 5 students were invited to
Mytham Primary School to take part in a local

schools initiative to connect students and become
leaders within their school community. 

Last week they organised a charity bake sale and
raised money for a local animal rescue charity

and we can ‘t wait to hear what their next plans
are. 

Well done to our Masefield Bright Leaders!

IN THE SPOTLIGHT
THIS WEEK…



Autumn Half Term 2 After School Clubs:
Mon - Year 2 Multisports
Tues - Year 5&6 Netball

Thurs - Year 3 & 4 Football
Thurs - Year 3-6 Vocal Band

AFTER SCHOOL
CLUBS

Last week the temperatures
suddenly dropped and we were

unexpectedly greeted with snow!
The children in all years enjoyed
playing outside and experiencing
the snowy conditions. Nursery in

particular had a great time
exploring their outdoor provision

in short sessions. 
Now that we are heading into

winter, please remember to send
children in to school with suitable

outdoor coats and warm
hats/gloves.

FUN IN THE SNOW

From the 2nd December, Masefield are
moving over to a new management

information system called Bromcom. This will
offer lots of benefits including easier

communications and payment systems.
Please bear with us during this cross over
and whilst we get used to this new system.

Many thanks

SHOUT OUTS

A massive congratulations to the Masefield  
Year 5 & 6 football teams who took part in

tournaments last week. Miss Rigby commented
that it was excellent to see so many children

showing enthusiasm for sport, even in the very
cold conditions.

Well done Masefield!

SPORTING SUCCESS

HIGHLIGHTSHIGHLIGHTS



 Medical appointments
should be made outside of

school hours where
possible. Where it is not
possible, you must notify

the office in advance.
Taking your child out of
school is disruptive for
the class and impacts

your child’s learning and
attendance.

 
If there are concerns
about how much time
your child is missing,

proof of medical
appointments will be

required.

MEDICAL
APPOINTMENTS

Holidays must not be
taken during term time

as this has an extremely
detrimental effect on

your child’s education. A
fixed penalty notice is the

least of the costs; it is
the impact on your child’s

future educational
success that presents the

greatest cost.
We urge you to prioritise
the long term benefits of

regular school
attendance over the

short term impact of a
holiday.

TERM TIME
HOLIDAYS

Reception - 95.5%
Year 1 - 97.9%

Year 2 - 92.76%
Year 3 - 97.66%

Year 4 - 97%
Year 5I - 96.5%

Year 5R - 93.81%
Year 6 - 92.5%

ATTENDANCE
THIS WEEK

100% 0 days missed

99% 2 days missed

97% 5 days missed

95% 10 days missed

90% 20 days missed

85% 30 days missed

5 MINUTES 3.5 school days

10 MINUTES 7 school days

15 MINUTES 10 school days

20 MINUTES 14.5 school days

30 MINUTES 22 school days

Our attendance target for the year is 97%. This is still
achievable if we all work together to ensure that children
are in school EVERY day and are not missing any learning.

OUR ATTENDANCE FOR THE WEEK:

94.94%
OUR ATTENDANCE FOR THE YEAR TO DATE:

94.86%

ATTENDANCE
UPDATE 

ATTEND TODAYATTEND TODAY
ACHIEVE TOMORROWACHIEVE TOMORROW

Make Make eacheach
dayday count! count!

Being on time Being on time reallyreally  mattersmatters
In a school year, if you were late

everyday by…
You would lose
approximately…



Learning to Read – Our Phonics Scheme
Each week we will share a video to support
your understanding of our phonics scheme.
Today’s video is ‘how to listen to your child

read a Read Write Inc. storybook’
https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=07DruIKFsKw&list=PLDe74j1F52zSCiOMSn
3zQDSzgu9TrbQ1c&index=5

Reading at Home
‘If you cannot read, you cannot learn. If your
child cannot read, their progress in all other

subjects will be curtailed. There is no such
thing as reading too much!’

Maths
White Rose Maths have FREE downloadable
booklets for each year group block. You can

download them here:
https://whiterosemaths.com/parent-resources
All of our parent workshops are available to

watch on the school website

SUPPORTING
LEARNING

This week’s free online safety guide,
provided by the National College,

focuses on Horror Games. 
Horror video games come in such a

variety that the genre can be hard to
define. The overlapping element is that
these games are designed to scare or
unsettle the player through gameplay,
atmosphere, story, music, setting and
‘jump scares’. The most common sub-

genres are survival horror, action
horror, psychological horror, jump-

scare horror and reverse horror. These
games originate from a range of

developers which release download-only
titles and therefore aren’t subject to

age ratings.

ONLINE SAFETY

Physical Abuse
Keeping Children Safe in Education

2024 categorises four main types of
abuse: these are physical, emotional,
sexual and neglect. ‘Physical Abuse’
is when someone hurts or harms a

child or young person on purpose. It
can include hitting, shaking,

throwing. Physical harm may also be
caused when a parent fabricates or
induces symptoms of illness in a child.
Chastisement can also be classed as
physical abuse when excessive force
is used. Physical abuse can have long
term effects on physical and mental

health.

SAFEGUARDING

Black Friday Sales
Before diving into the Black Friday
sales, consider these eco-friendly

tips. Prioritise ethical and
sustainable brands that minimise

their environmental impact.
Embrace online shopping to reduce
your carbon footprint and avoid
the stress of in-store crowds. By

making conscious choices, you can
enjoy the sales while minimizing

your environmental impact.

SUSTAINABILITY

TOP TIPSTOP TIPS
FOR YOU AND YOUR CHILDFOR YOU AND YOUR CHILD

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=07DruIKFsKw&list=PLDe74j1F52zSCiOMSn3zQDSzgu9TrbQ1c&index=5
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=07DruIKFsKw&list=PLDe74j1F52zSCiOMSn3zQDSzgu9TrbQ1c&index=5
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=07DruIKFsKw&list=PLDe74j1F52zSCiOMSn3zQDSzgu9TrbQ1c&index=5
https://whiterosemaths.com/parent-resources
https://parklane-gst.org/online-safety-horror-games/


We are currently looking for a
general assistant for our kitchen. 
It is 12.5 hours a week over lunch
time doing general kitchen duties

like serving the children and
general cleaning.

If you would like more information,
please contact
Justine Brooks

Mobile Area Manger
07789 031784

STAFF REQUIRED

MASEFIELD

KITCHEN
MASEFIELD

KITCHEN



Our character curriculum is at the core of what is important to us and we aim to provide a wide
range of learning opportunities and experiences. It is our desire that children and their families

value their learning and seize all and any opportunity wholeheartedly, therefore we aim to ensure
the offer to learn is strong in every classroom. 

We aim to develop our pupils’ characters through the growth of relationships that define us as
human. Through our curriculum, we develop a set of competencies (behaviours) which enable each

and every one of our pupils to lead a remarkable life.

WHAT IS IT?

Each year, you will be issued with a ‘Believe –
Achieve – Succeed’ character curriculum

passport. Experiences are planned into the
school curriculum as well as home learning.
The experiences involve problem solving,
research and most importantly life skills,

which are all fundamental for pupil
wellbeing.

Children are equipped with the skills and
character to lead a successful life! Children

will be encouraged to self-assess their
competencies and their progress on this will

be recorded in their passports. Academic
achievement will increase as children will be
more able to overcome difficulties and will

value their education; behaviour will improve
as children are more able to self-regulate
and work with others and attendance will

improve as families see the increased value
of a healthy lifestyle and the importance of

education.

WHY IS THIS
IMPORTANT?

Don’t forget to tick off your successes and
share them with us on our social media sites.

@MasefieldCP
@Masefield Primary School

SHARE YOUR
SUCCESS

CHARACTERCHARACTER
CURRICULUMCURRICULUM

Building character 
Building character at homeat home  

Building character 
Building character at schoolat school  



Thank and Praise (TAP) is a unique social thanking platform which enables people to send messages
of thanks and appreciation to our staff quickly, easily and securely.

Showing your appreciation is a fantastic way to improve the mental well-being of all our wonderful
staff and also makes you feel good too. Don’t delay, send a message and brighten someone’s day!

WHAT IS IT?

THANK ANDTHANK AND
PRAISEPRAISE

Here’s just a handful of the beautiful messages we haveHere’s just a handful of the beautiful messages we have
sent and received…sent and received…

Click here toClick here to
send a messagesend a message
of thanks to aof thanks to a
member of ourmember of our
dedicated teamdedicated team

https://thankandpraise.co.uk/wall/organisation/4735/


YOUR DIARYYOUR DIARY

5th May - school
closed

21st - Knowledge Day
- 3.00pm

21st May - Year 2 trip
to Tatton

MAY
11th June - Year 3 trip toEureka13-15th June - Year 6 PGL17th - 18th - Year 5 London Trip23rd - EYFS Sports Day -10.00am24th - KS1 Sports Day - 9.30am24th - KS2 Sports Day - 1.30pm27th - Macmillan Events andBake Off

JUNE

2nd - Year 4 Trip to the Anderton Centre3rd - Summer Fair8th - Year 6 Production - 3.30pm9th - Year 6 Production - 5.00pm10th - Music Showcase - 9.00am14th - Meet The Teacher -3.30pm and 4.00pm15th - Transition Day17th - Nursery Graduation - 9.00am17th - Presentation Evening (invite only) - 6.00pm18th - Year 6 Leavers Assembly - 9.00am18th - School closes at 1.30pm

JULY

11th - Year 5 trip to RHS
Bridgewater

16th - Year 4 trip to Chester
18th - Year 2 trip to Kings

Church
23rd - Open Day 

25th Oct - School closed

W/C 11th - Parent Conference
15th - Children in Need (Non-

Uniform)
19th - Neon Disco and Non

uniform.
20th - Year 5I Assembly - 2.45pm
27th - Year 5R Assembly - 2.45pm

29th - School closed

OCTOBER NOVEMBER

2nd - Flu vaccinations
(Reception-Year 6)

4th - Rock Kidz (Dress like a
rockstar)

6th - Non-Uniform (Bottle
donations)

9th - Vocal Band concert at
BWFC

10th - Year 4 field trip in local
area

11th - Nursery Christmas
Crafts 9-10am

11th - Knowledge Day - 3.00pm
12th - Non-Uniform (Chocolate

Donations)
12th  - Christmas Fair 

16th  - Christmas Jumper Day
16th – Christmas dinner and Elf

Run
17th – Reception Nativity –

2.00pm
17th – KS1 Nativity - 4.00pm
18th - Christmas Party Day
(non uniform/party clothes)
18th – KS1 Nativity - 2.00pm
19th – KS2 Carol Concert –

5.00pm
19th - Whole School Trip to the

Pantomime!
 20th – School closes

1.30pm

DECEMBER

14th - EYFS and KS1 Maths
Parent Workshop - 3.30pm

14th - Yr 6 Trip to Bolton SICT
15th - Yr 5 Trip to Bolton SICT

15th - KS2 Maths Parent
Workshop - 3.30pm

22nd - Year 3 Assembly -
2.45pm

28th - Yr 4 trip to Bolton SICT
29th - Yr 3 trip to Bolton SICT

5th - Knowledge Day - 3.00pm
12th - Year 2 Assembly -

2.45pm
27th - Online Safety Parent

Workshop - 3.30pm
BOOK FAIR - DATES TO BE

CONFIRMED

6th - World Book Day 
(Dress as a book character)

14th - Comic Relief
19th - Year 1 Assembly -

2.45pm
26th - Year 1 trip to Bolton

SICT
28th - Year 2 trip to Bolton

SICT

2nd - Knowledge Day - 3.00pm
W/C 7th - Parent Conference

9th - Non-Uniform (Egg donations)
9th - Easter Bingo

10th - Music Showcase - 9.00am
11th - Aspirations and

Individuality Day (Dress as
something you’d like to be when
you are older or something that

makes you unique)
30th - Reception Assembly -

2.45pm

JANUARY FEBRUARY

MARCH APRIL

DATES FORDATES FOR

You will be notified in advance of other
events which will happen throughout

the year.


